Dear Friends and Parishioners,

Welcome home from Rome this Sunday, Canon Mark Cassidy, Rector of the Scots College, who will celebrate the 11am Solemn Mass in the Cathedral and will also celebrate 1pm Mass in the Cathedral on Monday and Wednesday.

I will be away this week from Sunday afternoon at the meeting of the Bishops; Conference of Scotland. I will be back for the Mass for deceased

priests on Thursday.

Father Michael will offer Mass in Our Lady of Good Counsel on some days—see overleaf; because he is not driving yet there will be no Mass in St Mary's Forebank this week, apologies, except on Friday, when at 10am we have the funeral Mass for Jane McKernie RIP. Also on Friday we have at 12.30pm the Funeral Mass for Kenny Graham RIP in Our Lady of Good Counsel.

This week I look forward to welcoming the priests of the Diocese to the

Annual Mass for deceased Bishops, Priests and Deacons at 12noon on Thursday

and then having lunch with them afterwards. You are very welcome to attend the Mass. There will be no 1pm Mass on Thursday.

Eucharistic Adoration this week in Our Lady of Good Counsel....on Tuesday after the 10am Eucharistic Service until 11am only, no adoration on Friday as Mass on Friday is at 12.30pm.

There will be no Thursday adoration in the Cathedral this week because of the Mass for deceased priests.

There will be no Diocesan Choir rehearsal this week: next rehearsal on Tuesday 14 November.

There will be no Journey of faith meeting this week.

Next meeting on Wednesday 15 November.

Cathedral 200 Club winners are:

Flora Esposito: (number 11) - £50 Peter Mossey: (number 83) - £30 May McElroy (number 23) - £20.

The 200 Club raises a good deal of money for the Cathedral funds in the course of the year. Would you consider taking a number? If so, please speak to Sandra Scott or myself.

CATSOC for Students meets at St Joseph's, Wilkies Lane, this Monday 6 November at 6pm for Mass and a talk on 'Be still and know that I am God - is meditation just for monks?' with Fr Pio M Idowu.

Thanks for your generosity in the £1008 in the Cathedral, £361 in St Mary's, Forebank and £550 in Our Lady of Good Counsel;

Sacrament of Reconciliation this week: Saturday after 10am Mass in the Cathedral and on request before weekday Mass; on request in St Mary's, Forebank and in Our Lady of Good Counsel.



Dunkeld Serra invite you to share in a MASS OF THANKSGIVING FOR PRIESTHOOD AND INTERCESSION FOR PRIESTS

ON SATURDAY 18TH NOVEMBER 10 AM IN ST ANDREW 'S CATHEDRAL

Month's Mind Mass for Father John Mundakkal

Father Johney Raphael and the parishioners of St Clement's invite you to join them at a Month's Mind Mass for Father John on Monday 13 November at 6pm in St Clement's Church (Hall), Ravenscraig Road, Charleston, Dundee. DD2 4NJ

St Clement's & St Ninian's Pilgrimage and Leisure Trip to India.

Bernadette Dailly writes:

"We are having a trip to India – visiting Goa, Tamilnadu and Kerala from 8 - 23 November 2024. 15 nights - 16 days. Cost is £2495 based on two sharing, single supplement £740. If you would like further information and a copy of the itinerary please contact Fr Johney or Therese Devlin 07813051689 email therese@devlinproperties.co.uk

St John High School, Harefield Road will be hosting a Primary 6/7 Information Evening this coming Wednesday 8

November from 6.30pm – 9pm. Parent s/carer of children at Primary 6.7 stage will be most welcome to attend.



The Bishops Conference of Scotland has launched a website for Marriage, Family and Life

www.marriagefamilyandlife.org.uk

Some Diary Dates:

Solemnity of Christ the King Sunday 26 November

Although we will not be hosting a Civic and Academic Mass on this feastday this year, we will have a Solemn Choral Mass with the Diocesan Choir at 11am in the Cathedral that day. The Choir will sing the *Missa Pro Europa* by Jacques Berthier of Taizé

We hope to holy the next Nightfever event in the Cathedral on Saturday 9 December.

Advent Retreat Day at the Diocesan Pastoral Centre St Mary's Forebank, on Saturday 9 December from 10am.

Carol Service in Our Lady of Good Counsel on Wednesday 13 December, early evening.



Your recent gifts of £255 for the Foodbank have been acknowledged by the Trussell trust.

Thank you.

LOURDES 2024 NURSING TEAM

We are looking to build a Nursing team to support our Hospital pilgrims in Lourdes next year. Are you a Registered Nurse who could help in a Nursing role, recently retired nurse or have healthcare experience and would like to be part of the team. I would love to hear from anyone who would like to know more about joining the team for next year. Fares for 2024 will be part subsidised depending on monies raised from fundraising.

Please email <u>mrskimberleyblack@hotmail.com</u> message or call- Kimberley 07947837289